

Glen Club Committee Minutes

Date: 29 January 2018

Present:

Ria Moothilal
Serle Shuman
Karl Lambrecht
Pete du Preez
Pete Wallenda
Flo Sexton

Apologies:

Wayne Heuer

Chairman – Ria

RM informs committee that Lene has resigned as social committee member citing work and study as reasons for being unavailable. Resignation was communicated earlier today.

RM brings up discussion/ideas for talks for next club meeting – being blown over the back of Lions Head (speak to Stef or Jacques), John Henderson on his reserver throw,
PW to ask Adcock if he'll give a talk
PW to source experts for future talks
PW suggests getting the girls to give a talk on safe flying

RM informs committee of CTTA (Tom's) offer to pay for signage on Sigs and Lions Head.
PW responds that he and Serle are busy writing rules.
RM requests that we get this done asap to take up CTTA's offer

RM brings up idea of roster for experienced pilots to once a month make an announcement as to where they will be flying. To be used as mini "events" – can be sports or basic i.e. doesn't have to cater for everyone. All agree. RM to drive this

RM bring up discussion on putting paid up members names on the website.
Serle proposes stickers for helmets for members. Requires further discussion

KL informs committee that Glen Management Committee are happy to pay for upgrades to Glen property e.g. Wind sock, wind talker. RM to check with Tom if they paid for the wind talker and if there's an invoice which we can submit to the Glen Management Committee

RM brings up the issue of no feedback from SAHPA re incident reports. PdP gives example of how thorough feedback is in the climbing community (e.g. recent TM accident) as well in the commercial diving community. PW argues that people don't all submit incident reports. PW states that incident reports are available to all SAHPA members – RM to test this by requesting such from Louise. PW to take our request for incident feedback back to SAHPA

Site Liaison – Pete du Preez

PdP has been busy arranging landing permission for various sites around the peninsula
PdP reports back that he version of the site info document for website content is complete –
PdP to send to RM for editing
Discussion on various sites and management

Vice Chair – Serle

SS has been on holiday and as such hasn't made any progress on the Constitution changes nor on the info handbook for new members
SS has been assisting PW on Sigs and LH rules

Safety – PW

PW offers to sponsor digital print for the front of La Med
PW to suggest wine tasting as welcome back event for the first meeting. RM agrees. PW to ask Carolina to organise
PW – we need nice galvanised pole for the windsock at La Med. PdP to liaise with KL on pole design and parts supply

Treasurer – KL

KL gives update on finances

Social Committee – Flo (assistant)

Flo indicates that she is happy to help where she can but not keen on taking on the social committee portfolio. RM to seek new social member at the next club meeting
Flo offers to help Karl with comms to members who haven't paid up

General

Discussion on safety and incidents – how can we learn with no feedback from SAHPA. PW agrees we do need feedback

Next Meeting

19 Feb 2018, Serle's place (TBC)